
STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF

March 5, 2015

Attendance:  The regular monthly meeting of SCA Board of Directors was called to order at 4:00 p.m. at the Swim & Tennis office.  Meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m.

The following Directors and officers were present:  

Jamie Howell, President

Bobby Andrews, Vice President

Michelle Hollenshead, Secretary

Kay Cason, Treasurer

Judy Kendrick, Director

Jeff Free, Director

Harold Watson, General Manager

I. Welcome and opening remarks – Jamie
II. Swim & Tennis Report - Harold

A. Concessions A/R - Harold will file liens on all significant past due balances (sufficient notifications have been given. 3 notifications and demand letters sent) Harold will also provide treasurer with copy of documents to update SCA records as well. 

B. Update on Signups for Summer only Pool Memberships for $500 - 2 New Memberships so far

C. Summer Staff Hiring -  Harold is reducing labor cost by dropping pay from $15/hr to $9.50/hr for swim team coach and life guard positions this coming swim season.

D. Tennis Courts Fence @ Basketball Goal – delayed due to weather, will repair as weather permits

E. Swim Team -  Harold presented financials on swim team and cost to continue offering swim team in the future. After discussion by the board Michelle made a motion to continue offering swim team. Bobby seconded the motion, and all were in favor.  We did discuss revisiting the option to increase fees for Swim Team next year or so.

F. Judy was contacted by local church requesting SCA opening up the pool for them to bring children to swim for a fee.  After brief discussion the board decided against this request. 

III. Financials - Harold (see attachment of Financial report.)
IV. Grounds, Wetlands and Ponds - Harold & Bobby

A. Bid to paint rust stained curbs at entrance - Harold obtained bid, board agreed to not to paint the curbs or pursue removing the rust stains.

B. Waterbury Bridge Entrance Wall - light replacement is completed

C. Asphalt Pad Removal - Bobby is working with contractor on this project. It is in process as weather permits. 

D. Sidewalk on Waterbury Drive – Bobby reported that the concrete contractor was seeding the dirt around the new sidewalk
V.   Covenant Enforcement

A. Incomplete Backyard renovations violation – At last month’s meeting, the Board agreed that the Architectural Review Committee should contact the resident. Jamie will follow up with Art Schuldt about the communication and resolution on this matter.
B. Boats & trailers violation - all have been resolved

New Construction violation - Kay and Art are working on resolving.  Art if following up on compliance of codes and fence surrounding pool for safety issues as well as drainage issue.   

VI.   Real Estate Report (sales, listings, foreclosures, etc.) - Jeff

VII.  Miscellaneous

A. Update on City Sidewalk Repair - Jeff reported that the work that has been completed was apparently all the city budget would allow currently. Jeff will continue to work with the city to have all sidewalk and curb repair requests completed in the near future.
B. Update on HOA Dues Collections - Kay

C. Preparation for annual meeting in April - Jamie

· Copy of Agenda - 150 copies will be printed to hand out at annual meeting.
· Discussed encouraging proxies/ballots be submitted prior to annual meeting if not able to attend.
· Time of annual meeting set for 6:00 p.m.  Bobby will add time to sign.
· Discussion of who will present at annual meeting
D. Per the Board’s request, Golf Club “Steak Night” signs removed from StoneBridge common areas per Article 14 

E. Guidelines for video surveillance sharing - Jamie suggested that we develop policy for viewing as per Atty. recommendations. 
VIII.  Goals and Projects for 2014 -2015 

A. Bid to repair Stucco Walls at DHP entrance and East end of Macey Ln. -  Harold   obtained bid of $5000 to finish out project.  Kay made motion to accept bid. Judy seconded motion, all in favor. 


